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WIRRAL LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP EXECUTIVE BOARD  
 
WEDNESDAY 1st APRIL 2009  
 
REPORT OF THE DEPUTY CHIEF EXECUTIVE / DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE 
SERVICES 
 
LOCAL AREA AGREEMENT - DELIVERY PLAN REPORT 
 
 
1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
1.1. This report provides Wirral LSP Executive board members with draft delivery plans 

for Wirral’s 2008/11 local area agreement improvement priorities. 
 
2. BACKGROUND 
 
2.1. The board at its meeting in November 2008 requested that delivery plans should 

be in place from 1st April 2009 in order that the board can monitor progress against 
the identified improvement priorities.  

 
3. DELIVERY PLANS 
 
3.1. The delivery plans are contained in appendices 1 – 6 and are divided into the 

following sustainable community strategy themes: 
 

• A strong local economy  

• Safer, stronger communities  

• Health and well-being  

• Life chances for children and young people 

• Living and working environment 

• Sustainable, appropriate housing  

 
3.2. The plans have been coordinated through the partnership thematic groups and 

approved by the relevant lead officer prior to presentation to the Executive Board.  
It is recognised that further work is required to ensure that these plans reflect all 
partner contribution and to ensure that they provide a consistent level of detail.  
Partners are requested to ensure that the draft versions of these plans are 
considered within each organisation to make certain that they reflect all relevant 
activity which will contribute to the achievement of the LAA improvement targets.  
 

4. PERFORMANCE MONITORING 
 

4.1. It is proposed that these plans are reported on a quarterly basis to the Executive 
Board.  These reports will contain an overview of progress made and challenges 
remaining, alongside a report of any milestones that have not been completed by 
the target date.  The first report will be presented to the board in August 2009 
providing the progress made at quarter one. 
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5. RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
5.1. Board members are requested to review and comment on the draft delivery plans 

and agree that further work is progressed by thematic groups were appropriate.  It 
is further requested that the draft delivery plans be considered by each partner 
organisation to ensure that they fully reflect all partner activity required to achieve 
the LAA improvement targets. 

 
 
Jim Wilkie 
Deputy Chief Executive / Director of Corporate Services 
 
This report was prepared by Lucy Beed and John Highton on 691 8006 or 691 8522. 


